British Columbia Region of Narcotics Anonymous
A Reporter Wants to Talk to You!
What every addict needs to know
So your friend is a reporter, they see the changes that being a member of NA have brought to you and want to help.  They ask you to tell your story for the community newspaper.  What could be wrong with that?  Your story will reach many people!

Or a shipment of drugs has come in that is resulting in the deaths of a number of addicts. A reporter wants to talk to the local NA group and goes to the next meeting.  What could be wrong with telling the reporter that X drug is dangerous and that addicts need to come to NA – to this meeting – to stop?

Or an addict who is a member of NA is caught on camera committing a crime and it is put on the news.  The same day a reporter calls the helpline wanting to talk to an NA member about addicts who commit crimes – for the human side of the story.  What could be wrong with that?
On the face of it there is nothing wrong with wanting to tell a human story, with believing in saving lives, or with trying to make sure others get our message – doesn't our Twelfth Step tell us we should do that?

However, our Traditions also play a role here.  Tradition Eleven tells us that we must focus on attraction rather than promotion and of the value of anonymity at the level of press, radio, and film.  This Tradition cautions us to remember that new members need to know that they will not have to publicly identify as an addict; as well it lets us know that no one person represents NA – the message is that the program works. We have all seen famous stars who have their anonymity taken away, some of them have relapsed.  What message does that send to a drug-addicted person needing help?

Tradition Ten reminds us that we have no opinion on outside issues helping us to avoid getting embroiled in controversy and taking sides.  We all have opinions but when it comes to carrying the message and being in the public eye, our opinions need to take a backseat to the message that the program works.
Tradition Five tells that our primary purpose is to carry the message to the addict that still suffers; how that message is carried is the key. Tradition Six reminds us of the problems inherent in endorsements and cautions us against the challenges of prestige.

NA has a committee, Public Information, whose role is to reach out to the public.  PI focuses on this so that groups can do what groups do best- provide an atmosphere of recovery so that an addict can find hope through the therapeutic value of one addict helping another and a way to stop using drugs.
The PI Committee's primary purpose is to let non-addicts know that NA exists, what NA can offer, and how to find us. .  The members of this committee have been trained to deal with the press in a non-controversial manner Their role is to respond to media as well as other contacts with the public with a clear simple message: NA works, these are some of the important aspects of how it works, (groups, Steps, Traditions, sponsorship, spiritual program etc.); and here is how to find us.  PI does not generally tell personal stories, except in a very general way; the focus is on the Program.  This reduces the chances that someone will take offence or not believe that the program doesn't or can't work because their story is different from the PI speaker's story.

If you are an addict in NA and you are approached by the media

STOP – take a moment to think and to ask some questions.
It is important to remember that reporters generally are looking for sound bytes.  They may take what is said out of context and spin it so that it does not have the same meaning that you intended. Their job is to sell papers and this agenda may be entirely different than what they tell you. It is also important to remember that reporters are not bound by our traditions and that what they write is going to be reviewed by somebody who will edit it and may change the meaning of things by dropping a sentence, a phrase or a word . Remember that it is important to insist that you see the final story before it is published and have the right to prevent it from going to press if it conveys the wrong message.

Do they want your personal story?  If you feel comfortable telling them about your personal experiences and are familiar with NA's 12 Traditions (so you don't break them) you are certainly free to talk to them – though it is be a good idea to talk to your sponsor and a person who is familiar with PI and/or the Traditions first. Of course, no one can stop you from talking to a reporter, however the most prudent way to do it would be to let those who are trained in PI handle it.  Remember; the Traditions call for personal anonymity at the level of press, radio, or film (TV and digital images included).
If they want to know more about NA or want you to comment on anything that might affect NA as a whole or even to give an opinion as a NA member 

STOP
Refer the reporter to your local PI Chair or Helpline #.  If you don't have a PI Chair consider referring them to your RCM or ASC Chair or to our website (www.bcrscna.bc.ca).

If you are a PI Chair, an RCM, ASC Chair or RSC Executive and you are approached by a member of the media or by an addict telling you a reporter wants to speak to you

STOP

Make sure you have read the BCRSC Contingency Plan first. www.bcrscna.bc.ca/picontingency.html
This plan is a guide for what to do if approached by the media.  Once you find out what type of media it is (print, radio or TV), what is their coverage and what is their deadline - the guide will help you take the next step.  Remember, interviews should not be done alone.  Since it is PI, two members should do them, preferably at least one will be an experienced PI member.

If there is any chance that the story could be picked up by media outside your local area please use our BCRSC Contingency contact list.  The intent of this list is to give people a clear idea of who to call in descending order it they need to respond to an immediate media request (and/or PI emergency).  We hope that this will help you so that you don't have to do it alone.  
If there is any chance that TV will be involved or that the story might get picked up by national media, call the WSO Fellowship Liaison as soon as possible.

Talking to the media can be exciting for some, scary for others.  The important thing to remember is what is the message you are putting out about NA and how might it affect NA as a whole.  

There is a very good section in the PI Handbook on media and it would be advisable for anyone who might be in contact with the media to review it regularly.
Be anonymous! Become part of the solution.
Learn the Traditions. Get into PI!!!!!!!!! 
